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Members of the board made several comments before the 
vote:
•	 Board Vice President Mark Pfoff said that he never 

thought that he would support the fee, but has con-
cluded that the choice is between a bus fee and elimi-
nating teaching positions. State cuts in funding of 
schools are forcing the district to make this decision. 
The district is providing a service in exchange for the 
fee and parents have the choice of whether or not to 
participate.

•	 Board Treasurer Gail Wilson said that she, too, hesi-
tated to support the measure in the context of a free 
education for all. However, she said that the district 
needed to consider what is best for the student. Use 
of bus fees, proposing a mill levy override, and us-
ing reserves are three options the board can use to 
restore positions and services that have been cut over 
the past few years. Having heard school improvement 
plans in District Accountability Advisory meetings, 
Wilson is concerned about the impact of lack of inter-
vention and enrichment services in our schools at all 
levels. In addition, the number of special education 
students and those on free/reduced lunch is growing. 
She promised to help educate the public about the 
consequences of past and future cuts in the event a 
mill levy override is proposed.

•	 Board member John Mann said that the problems of 
the school district affect the entire community, and 
he is concerned that relatively few are being asked to 
pay the fee. He said that the growth in class sizes and 

changes adopted at the March hearings. These documents 
will likely be approved. The EPA will announce in July 
whether or not it concurs; if and when that happens, the 
regulations will go into effect. 

Then, as treatment facilities’ permits come up for 
renewal, the new numbers will become the facilities’ new 
nutrient requirements, and they will be given a certain 
time period to comply. New facilities will be built or 
current ones upgraded to help them meet the numeric 
standards. 

Also, state legislators have gotten involved. Rep. 
Marsha Looper (R) and Sen. Keith King (R) have cospon-
sored House Bill 12-1161, which would have the joint In-
terim Water Review Committee hold a public hearing on 

the proposed nutrient standards. This committee would 
forward a recommendation to the state Legislature to 
vote on the Water Quality Control Commission’s March 
decision. 

As of this writing, according to Jim Kendrick of 
Monument Sanitation District and the Colorado Nutrient 
Coalition, who has been meeting with the bill’s sponsors, 
the House bill has been approved by the House Agricul-
ture, Livestock, and Natural Resources Committee and 
the House Appropriations Committee. Approval by the 
Senate Agriculture, Natural Resources, and Energy Com-
mittee is the next step. From there, the bill would go to the 
House and Senate for separate floor votes. 

If approved by both, the bill would then be forwarded 

to Hickenlooper, who would determine whether his ex-
ecutive order applies. If it does, then the state must find 
funding to pay for facilities’ upgrades. If it does not apply, 
then residents of the state will have to foot the bill. 

Susan Hindman can be reached at 
susanhindman@ocn.me.

See pages 15-22 for additional coverage of water and 
sanitation districts .

For all your 
plumbing 

needs

Plumbing, LLC  
Shawn Heer, Principal

719.633-6948 (ofc)

719.351.3573 (cell)

Mention this ad for 15% OFF labor!

You can spell my last name 
“I-SELL” because that is what I do! 

203 Locust Drive, 
Colorado Springs—
Sparkling rancher in 
great location within 
walking distance to 
UCCS. 3 bd. plus den  
2 ba. Master bed-
room has own bath. 

Newer windows and vinyl siding. Efficient gas-fired hot water heat. One car 
attached garage and storage shed. Attractive landscaped yard with sprinkler/
drip system. Mountain view from backyard. Perfect residence or rental prop-
erty. List price $141,000. Virtual tour at www.listingsmagic.com/43329.

Email: andyellis2010@gmail.com

SPELLS I-SELL

Sold!
Sold!

Great rental near 
Forest View Acres—
Immaculate. 4 bd. 3 
ba. with 3 bd. 2 ba. 
on main-level. Great 
mountain and hill 
views. Over 2500 
finished sq. ft. Walk-

out lower level with rec. room and office. Oversized two-car attached garage 
with extra storage. RV Parking OK. Only $1500 per month. 

Call me today to list your home. The 
real estate market is warming up 

EARLY this year. Home  
showings are way up! 

Sold!

SOLD 1/27/12!

Sold!

New Listing!

4140 Larkspur Lane, 
Larkspur— Extrava-
gant country estate 
on 10 pristine, treed 
and meadow acres. 
4500 total sq. ft. with 
2900 on the main-
level. Original ranch 

home in spectacular condition. Large, gourmet kitchen. Domestic well in addi-
tion to 1-acre of irrigation permitted for all your garden or crop needs. List price 
reduced to $599,000. Virtual tour at www.listingsmagic.com/32253.

Great water rights!

 Two 5-ac lots!

Available!

Marty Christensen 
Chartercraft Homes, Inc. 
(719) 481-9706 or (719) 499-9984 
Licensed and insured

• New construction 
• Remodeling 
• Basement finishing 

• Additions 
• Decks
• RV garages 

Home Construction and Remodeling

Drywall Work
Remodels, Basements, Repairs. 30 yr. exp.

Call Gerry at 481-4497

HORSEBACK RIDING INSTRUCTION
RAPTOR RIDGE RANCH 

719-481-4360 ~ http://ppra.biz ~ ride@ppra.biz 

   Lessons 
*Year Round 
*Group, Private 
*Ages 7 - Adult 
*Western, English   
       *Dressage

CHA Certified   
Instructor

*Riding Lessons 
*Horse Training 
*Show Team  

SELL *  SHORT SALE * REFINANCE * BUY
3 amazing companies  

are joining together for one night to help answer all your 
questions on refinancing, short sales, and  

buying or selling your home.

Wednesday, April 11
 Any time between 5 pm and 7:30 pm 

RE/Max Properties, Inc. 
1761 Lake Woodmoor  Dr. 
(NEXT TO 3 MARGARTIAS)

D-38 Bus Fee (Continued from page 1)


